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Issue3 for 2002

The 48th Congress of ISDUE was held in Rome, Italy during the days 26 to 31 July 2002 on the theme : Access and Success for All: Teachers and Learners in the Knowledge Society.
The Congress began on the evening of Friday 26 July 2002  with a welcome dinner in Campidoglio, on behalf of the Mayor of Rome, Walter Veltroni. 

Saturday’s formal Opening Session saw speeches during the morning by Guiseppe Vacca, President of the Gramsci Foundation, and Marina Sereni, International Secretary of DS to introduce the theme .

 These were followed by welcomes to delegates from Hilde Hawlicek, President of ISDUE and Marcella Binchi, Organiser of the Rome Congress. Professor Sebastiano Bagnara of the Polytechnic of Milan gave us his thoughts on ‘Teaching and Learning in the time of flexibility’.

Delegates were pleased to hear a contribution from Helene Zago of the Sinistra Giovanile on Learners as Protagonists of their own Learning. This was then followed by a speech on Education for Citizenship: a Social Democratic Point of View by Walter Tocci, M.P.

 A round table and debate on the topic of Local Poloicies for Access and Success lead by contributors from Pisa, Reggio Emilia, Vienna, Espoo, Budapest and Derbyshire was held during  the afternoon.

Sunday was spent in Perugia with a welcome from the local authorites and time for working groups and a short time for a brief city tour.  The working groups addressed the topics of Local Policies in Education, Teachers’ condition in the changing school and Teachers and Learners in the learning process. The evening gave an opportunity to visit one site of Festa della Unita held by the socialist party at many venues across Italy.

On Monday 29 July the reports from the working groups were presented to the Congress. This was followed by  the General Assembly which dealt with all the necessary business of ISDUE including elections of Officers, audit and acceptance of the accounts and the plan of activities for the coming year. A presentation was made to Hilde Hawlicek to celebrate the completion of her four year term as President of ISDUE.

Many delegates took the opportunity to stay and take advantage of the optional visit to Pompeii and Naples where we were greeted by local party officials  at Torre Annunziata and tajken on an excellent private tour of the archeological site of Pompeii.

Seminar in Budapest – 14 September 2002  

ISDUE Officers attended the seminar held in Budapest to support the work of the Hungarian Socialist Party in preparation for their elections. The theme of this seminar was “Local Policies” and extended the work begun at the summer Congress paying particular attention to the circumstances and  the situation in Hungary.

Some extracts from the reports of the working groups at the Rome ISDUE Congress.


Points raised in discussion about local policies in working group 1 included: parental involvement, financial budgets, disaffected students, kindergarten provision, in-service training for teachers and quality. The conclusion stated: 

From the Social-Democratic point of view it is necessary to create not only the educational but also the financial help. There has to be quality education for all. This is the underlying basis on which to seek to achieve access and success for all.


ISDUE Donations Account.

Anyone wishing to contribute to this account can do so either In cash to the Treasurer or by cheque payable to ISUE Donations in GB £ sterling.

The details of the account are below.


Account Name:

ISUE Donations

Account number:
50728963


Code:


08 60 01


Bank:


Unity Trust Bank plc





Nine Brindleyplace





4 Oozells Square





Birmingham
B1 2HB

Stop Press !!!!!

Copies of the latest publication of ISDUE ’50 Years of ISDUE’ are now available from the Secretary and also from the Bureau member of each member country.

In the 50th Anniverary Brochure an error was made. The contributions on pages 44 and 45 should be attributed to Ruth Zschokke – our apologies for this error.
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 Activities in Brief  





The next ISDUE Bureau meeting will be held in Budapest during the weekend 8 to 10 November 2002 in conjunction with the Seminar “Education and Enlargement of the European Union”. The seminar is organised  by ISDUE   in cooperation with the Parliamentary Group of PES, HSP and the Teachers Section of HSP.





The seminar will be held in the Headquarters of the Hungarian Socialist Party.





Bookings for accommodation should  be made a month in advance directly to the hotel (Mercure Metropole). Information available from the ISDUE Secretary, Hans Speiss.


  


Message from the Treasurer- 


Subscriptions for the financial year 1st July 2002 to 30 June 2003 are now due. Letters of request will be despatched in January 2003. Please ensure payment of this years subscription is recorded by the Treasurer by the 30 June 2003 (using bank transfer) or by 27 July 2003in person (cash). The subscription is €230.





 ISDUE Elections





ISDUE is pleased to announce that the results of the elections for the Officers of ISDUE were held in line with the constitution and the results are:





President:  Marcella Binchi





Treasurer:  Sue Taylor





Both positions are held for two years.
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ISDUE News





 ISDUE Officers 2001/02  





President: Marcella Binchi


Address:   Via Gamerra, 5


56123 PISA, Italy


Tel    +39-050-552975


Fax:  +39-06-47826312


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:marbin.x@tiscalinet.it" ��marbin.x@tiscalinet.it�





Vice-President; Vitor Caio Roque


Address: Urb. Da Escola Lote, 1 ,


1 C 2530-244 -Lourinha


tel:   +91 9901838


Fax: +21 2229695


Email: croque@ps.parlamento.pt





Secretary:   Hans Spiess


Address:  Franz Liszt Gasse 1 A,


A-7210 MATTERSBURG, Austria.


Tel:   +43-2626-62802


Tel:   +43-664-4026474


Fax:   +43-2626-6280216


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:hspiess@aon.at" ��hspiess@aon.at�





Treasurer:  Sue Taylor


Address:  53 Sedgley Road West,


TIPTON, West Midlands, DY4 8AB


England.


Tel:   +44-121-530-1040


Tel:    +44-1905-423906


Fax    +44- 1384-816566


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:suetaylor@blueyonder.co.uk" ��suetaylor@blueyonder.co.uk�





ISDUE Commissions


European Commission


Secretary: Mikael von Nandelstadh


Vinkelgarten3 b A 5,


00170 HELSINKI, Finland


Tel: +358-9-1355061


Fax: +358-9-77477117


Email: nandelstadh@surfeu.fi





Latin-American Commission


Secretary: Lia Faria


Rua Rodolfo Dantas n:o 6 apto 402


Copacabana, RIO DE JANEIRO,


Brasil CEP 22020


Tel: +55-21-5410823


Fax: +55-21-717990





African Commission


Secretary: Fatou Seck Ka


HLM Route de Gossas, Villa n:o 94


DIOMBEL, Senegal


Tel: +221-9711332, +221-9711354
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